Selectmen's Meeting, Monday June 29, 1981

The selectmen met at 7:30, at which time they signed checks, permits
and went over mail.

Present Paul Mercier, chairman, Katherine Ring and MacNeil, Leslie.
Betty Shaw secretary.

Commissioners of the Sewer comm. met with Virginia Grant and Betty

Shaw to discuss who and what is to be done in regards to the collection
of sewer and water bills.

Jim Dennison signed the required papers for Monica Mangan who is
applying for a license for a home day care

Jim Dennison was in to talk about the business of the planning board.
Once again going over the master plan.

Several property owners from North Branch were in to ask who will help
them to clean up the mess left after the storm last week. It was
agreed the highway dept. would pick up any trees and branches that are
bundled and put at the side of the road. It is the responsibility of
the property owners to clean up and dispose of the trees and branches.
George Cole agreed to help them in this way.

Letter to go out to Mr. Jackson with a building permit in the event
that he is building the apartment in the barn.

It was suggested that anyone interested in the rest area in Antrim
remaining open should write to the govenor and request same.

Supervisors of the check list are paid $150. a year regardless of
how often they must meet. There is some money in the budget to allow
them to have someone come in and help them to count and update the
list, those people would be paid the $3.35 per hour. min. wage.

Once again the selectmen discussed the library trustee and no decision
was reached.

Not much news on the U.S8.5. Antrim. Some stickers have been sent to
Paul and a picture of the ship and her Captain.

Lloyd Henderson was asked what the Sewer and Water Comm. could do to
collect bills that have not been paid. Lloyd said the only way to
collect is through small claims court.

John Catelena will have to go through the Recreation Comm in regards to
the use of the hall for a dance. The Selectmen wish to know more about
the event before giving permission for the use of the hall.
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The #own does not have a Historic Preservation Comm.
The town hall will be closed on Friday July 3rd for the holiday.

Paul asked that the library be contacted to. see what is available of
town history to be mailed to the U.S. $. Antrim.

it was decided to roll the $430,000 plus interest for another 30 days.

Meeting ended at 9.30 as no one came in.



